CCKC Board Meeting Minutes April 11, 2022

CALL TO ORDER:

The meeting was called to order by President Paul Coleman at 7:00 pm at the main clubhouse.

ROLL CALL:

In attendance were Paul Coleman, Stan Raciak, Karen Hartmann, George Broecker, Scott Jackson, Larry Mills, Bob Tollman, Dan Christiansen, Dennis Cronin, Rich Paukner, Bill Lerch. Alex Modic, Denny Hartmann and Jerry Lis. Mariann Lerch and Sue D'Aloia were excused.

MINUTES:

The March minutes were emailed to the board members. There was a motion made by Larry Mills to accept the minutes, 2nd by Scott Jackson. The motion passed.

TREASURER: Sue D'Aloia: (excused)

The financials were emailed to the board members. Short term goals are being worked on.

RIFLE/PISTOL: Bob Tollman: Everything is about the same. Things are picking up. New lights are being installed. The roof and asphalt updates are in the works. The ammo shortage continues. We are still short on RO's. We welcomed a few new families, possibly new RO's.

AIRGUN: Alex Modic: We plan to stay indoors thru the end of the month. The league is going well. We need to get out back and do some cleaning up and tree removal. Things are going well. There seems to be new interest in the sport. Air gun hunting is being addressed in the Spring session of the Wisconsin legislature. Our berm is shrinking, and dirt is needed. Safety is being addressed.

ARCHERY:

Barb Johnson/Joe Richardson. We are looking forward to warmer weather. Range cleanup will begin later this week, hopefully. We have a few trees down, nothing that we can't manage. Our banquet went well. We had 54 people attending. The Spring league is planned for May, weather permitting. Our courses are set up to be challenging. We did have one perfect score, this season. Thanks to Sue and Paul for their help with the archery banquet.

SHOTGUN:

Bill Lerch: Business has been slow, especially due to weather closures. Last Wednesday, we started a new 5 stand league. We were hoping for 20 shooters. The Falcons are off to a real good start. They are hoping to do well despite the ammo shortage and rising prices. Birds are going up again. This is the 3rd time in the last year. Labor and transportation price hikes as well as birds being an oil based product are not a good combination. It's not good news. We're seeing higher ammo prices and still a shortage in availability. People are coming less as well as shooting less when they do come. Sunday was busy, but much depends on the weather.

Half the material for the shotcurtain has arrived. This will take care of four trap fields. The rest should be here the beginning of May. We are still waiting for a response from the DNR regarding the culvert that needs to be installed on the skeet field. We already have approval

from the Army Corp of Engineers. We're hoping for installation in May but the ground has been too wet to proceed. The poles, mesh and guide wires should be installed in 3 days, weather permitting.

Lawn season is approaching. New equipment is needed. It has been suggested that we get bids for a lawn service as well as snow removal. Dennis Cronin has volunteered to check into this.

Black Powder:

Dan Christiansen: We're open. People are starting to come out. Dan has done some work on the road as well as clearing the culvert. The parking lot is really wet and could use some new gravel. Will check into some estimates.

COWBOY:

George Broecker: Our first match was scheduled for April 9 and 10. It was cancelled due to the weather. The continuing rains arew making the ground too wet.

CORRESPONDENCE: WI energy needs to change out a pole in the area of the main clubhouse or the Rifle/pistol range. It will be identified by the serial number.

Scout update- May 7th troop 323 will be camping Friday thru Sunday morning. Troop 67 will be using the 22 range and visiting the shotgun range on May 14th. May 21st the scouts will be using the 22 range and State Line also has plans for that day.

- OLD BUSINESS: Two motions were made and approved since the last meeting. One for the roofing project and the other was to change over to LED lighting at the rifle range. These were attached to March's minutes. These projects are either started or scheduled. 3 main objectives for each range are ongoing. The Club's appearance is Improving, and growth is underway. The Club is progressing.
- NEW BUSINESS: George Broecker made a motion, not to exceed \$600 for roof repair, trailer repair as well as upgrades on the shooting lane, at the Cowboy range. 2nd by Larry Mills. The motion passed.

There was a motion made by Denny Hartmann, for the first time in over twenty years, to adjust our prices. This is due to increased operating prices. \$40 for daily, nonmember. \$10 for members. New membership would increase to \$200, senior membership would be \$160. Renewals would be \$85.00. Senior renewal would be \$45. Individual life membership would be \$750. A family life membership would be \$800. The price for a 3 year membership would be \$240. The motion was 2nd by Scott Jackson. This would be effective July 1st. The motion passed.

There was a motion to adjourn by Denny Hartmann. 2^{nd} by Dennis Cronin. The motion passed. Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted by Karen Hartmann, Secretary.